










1. CALL TO ORDER

The Centre Township Board of Supervisors held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 1, 2018 at the township municipal building located on Cold Storage Road. Chairman Colin Reynolds called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Also present were Supervisor Ricky Burkholder Jr., Supervisor Jeremy Lockridge, 

A list of all visitors is on file at the township office. 

Township resident John McLaren placed a voice recorder on the Supervisor’s table to record the meeting. 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion, the board unanimously voted to approve the April 3, 2018 meeting minutes as provided to the board for their review. 

3. VISITORS

       Bob/Deb Snook questioned the possibility of getting a speed limit sign on Tapeworm Road, 
       Cars are speeding through and they are concerned for pedestrian safety.  Chairman 
       Reynolds explains they may have to do a traffic study, unless there is a sign at the other   
       end of road then that would eliminate the study.  Dale Lesher (Roadmaster) is to check if a 
       speed limit sign already exists on that road.

       Dakota Radle- here for Senior project

      Roger Watson (Navtech) – Beiler property on Erly Road, they have in-law quarters above
      garage and have it going into same septic as house.  They never applied for a construction 
[bookmark: _GoBack]      permit and never had it checked to put separate sewage system in for quarters.  Mr. Watson 
      suggests they could do hydraulic load test to see what the capacity is of existing system.  
      Do test for backup system or test for septic system.  Supervisors agree that Sewage 
      enforcement Office (JC Smith) will have to look at it.  Watson questions the ordinance that 
      says has to be 50’ from property line whereas DEP says 10’ from line, well has to be 100’ 
      from Septic. With a small parcel the 50’ creates a problem, is wondering if a waiver is 
      possible.  Supervisors agree to table issue until they can get JC Smith’s input.



4. SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT

There were no Subdivision and Land Development plans for review at this meeting.

5. PUMPING SLIPS

There were no pumping slips

6. SECRETARY’S REPORT

      Diana McPherson suggested they update quickbooks, Chairman Reynolds says we pay for 
      updates every year, Diana will check to make sure it’s being done
 
      Several people have called and suggested we have a spring or summer clean up, at this
      time the board is not interested in starting a summer clean up but did donate towards the
      electronics cleanup held at the fairgrounds in Newport in June

7. OLD BUSINESS

       Dix Hill bridge project:  brought to our attention that we need to bid for bridge construction 
       inspector, this has to be done before we go out to bid for actual construction of bridge.
    
        Upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board unanimously voted to send bids for 
        bridge inspector
      
8.   NEW BUSINESS
       
        BID LETTING- 7:30 pm were open with the following results:

         Union Quarries were awarded the stone bid:
          #8 washed                                    $14.25/21.20 ton
          #57                                               $11.90/18.85 ton
          2A aggregate                                $8.25/15.20 ton
          Anti-skid AS3                                $12.25/19.20 ton
          2RC                                              $7.75/14.70 ton

  
          Hammaker East Ltd. Was awarded the CRS-2 Bid:      $2.10/gal


     Upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board unanimously awarded bid from Union
     Quarries for stone.
 
     Upon a Burkholder/Lockridge motion the board unanimously awarded bid from 
     Hammaker  East Ltd. For oil

      Chairman Reynolds would like to see a website created for the Township, PSATS has a  
      program where they will set up your page for you, it’s an initial fee of $200.00 and then
      $240.00 per year for subscription, a total of $440.00 initial payment.  It would keep the public 
      up to date on events happening 
      in our township and when meetings for organizations are held.  Would like to see it up and 
      running by end of summer.


      Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously voted to pay $440.00 to 
      start 
      website and have it up and running by end of summer

       





9. BILLS

Upon a Reynolds/Lockridge motion the board unanimously voted to pay all the bills as presented to the board on May 1, 2018 


10. ADJOURN

With all business resolved and upon a Reynolds/Burkholder motion the board unanimously voted adjourned the meeting at 7:55 PM. 

Next Board of Supervisors Meeting is scheduled for June 5, 2018 at 7:00 pm
 
							
Respectfully submitted,




									Diana McPherson
									Secretary/Treasurer



